
 

 

SHELDON R-VIII BOARD OF EDUCATION 
 Meeting Type: Open Session   Location: FACS Room  

Date: February 9, 2022                               Time: 6:31 p.m. 
 
. 
Board Members Present:                                                               Administration Present: 
Mrs. Moran                                                                                       Mr. Irwin                                                          
Mr. Leininger                                                             Mrs. Compton 
Mr. Sprenkle 
Mr. Lamb                                                                                          Others Present:   
Mrs. Byram                                                                                        Mr. Post 
Mrs. Claflin                                                                                        Mr. Franklin 
Mr. Nance                                                                                            
 
At 6:31 p.m., Mr. Lamb called the meeting to order following the opening prayer.  
Mrs. Claflin made a motion to approve the Agenda. Mr. Nance seconded the motion and the motion 
passed 7-0. 
During Community Forum, the board expressed their appreciation to CTA for the dinner they were 
served and for their service to our students. Mr. Irwin expressed his appreciation to the City of Sheldon, 
Aaron Stacy, Jerod Lamb, and Mike Williams for clearing the snow from the parking lot. 
Mrs. Moran made a motion to approve the Consent Agenda. Mrs. Byram seconded the motion and the 
motion carried 7 in favor and none opposed. 
After some discussion, Mr. Nance made a motion to pay the bills. Mr. Sprenkle seconded the motion 
and the motion carried 7-0. 
Mr. Irwin reviewed the balance and budget for the board. Some discussion followed. 
Mr. Irwin discussed with the board two trees that need to be trimmed or cut down. The pine tree by the 
gym is damaging the structure and the elm tree by the driveway is dead. After some discussion, the 
board asked Mr. Irwin to get the trees taken care of. 
Under Old Business-COVID Update, Mr. Irwin informed the board that all our teachers except one are 
back. Currently our student numbers are good too.  
Mr. Irwin informed the board that he is having a hard time getting bids for a digital sign, but he will keep 
trying. 
The board discussed continuing the coop with Stockton for football. Mr. Irwin recommended continuing 
the coop. After some discussion, Mrs. Claflin made a motion to continue to coop with Stockton, Mrs. 
Moran seconded the motion and the motion carried 7-0. 
Under New Business, the board reviewed three calendar options for the 2022-23 school year. After 
some discussion, Mrs. Moran made a motion to approve Option 3. Mr. Nance seconded the motion and 
the motion carried 7-0. 
Mr. Irwin reviewed the A.D. Report for the board. (see attached) 
Mrs. Compton gave her Principal’s Report to the board. (see attached) 
Mr. Irwin discussed with the board the legislative issue currently in review including Gov. Parson’s push 
to increase the starting salary for teacher’s to $38,000. Mr. Irwin went over with the board how it would 
impact our small district. Mr. Irwin informed the board he was interviewed by KODE/KSN for his 
perspective on how COVID has affected small school districts. Mr. Irwin reminded the board that he will 
be attending the National Convention in Nashville next week. Mr. Irwin informed the board that a 
student has requested starting an esports program in our school and there is also interest in starting a 
trap shooting team. He informed the board that there are grants available to use for both programs and 
the Jadlot family would like to help get the trap shooting team going. Mr. Irwin informed the board that 



 

 

our 5 year term with OPAA is up and bids for food service are being requested.  Mr. Irwin told the board 
it’s time for our asbestos inspection again. 
At 7:57 p.m., Mr. Nance made a motion to move into Closed session after a 5 minute break. Mr. 
Leininger seconded the motion and the motion carried with the following votes: Mrs. Moran-yes, Mrs. 
Claflin-yes, Mr. Nance-yes, Mr. Leininger-yes, Mr. Sprenkle-yes, Mrs. Byram-yes, and Mr. Lamb-yes.  
At 8:50 p.m. Mr. Nance made a motion to leave Closed Session and adjourn the meeting. Mr. Leininger 
seconded the motion and the motion carried with the following votes: Mrs. Claflin-yes, Mr. Leininger-
yes, Mr. Sprenkle-yes, Mrs. Moran-yes, Mrs. Byram-yes, Mr. Nance-yes and Mr. Lamb-yes. 
 Meeting adjourned at 8:51 p.m. 
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WINTER SPORTS UPDATE 
 
 
HS BASKETBALL: Coach Well reports:  
 
 
 
Girls basketball team: (10-12) 
 
Good Evening, Hope everyone is staying healthy during these crazy times. During the last couple weeks 
it seems like we haven’t had much practice time due to snow days or AMI days. Without that practice 
time I feel like we have continued to improve as a basketball team. They continue to work as a team and 
we have been playing really good basketball since the break. Wins haven’t shown up on our record 
recently but we have played in so many close games and a couple plays were made we could have more 
wins under our belt.. We have battled and keep progressing as a team and a family. The girls continue to 
work hard and hopefully it will continue to show up on the court.  We have three regular season games 
left this year. We have two  Seniors this year Madison Garren and Destiny Brokob.  
 
 
Boys Basketball team: (7-15) 
 
The boys continue to work hard as well. We are playing together as a team but need to play like we 
were at the beginning of the year. The boys have been struggling since the Christmas break. We 
continue to work hard and battle against every opponent we face. Practice has been good when we’ve 
been in session. We are going to continue to focus on skill work and fine tune our basketball game. 
Hopefully we  get back to playing basketball like we know how to. We have been battle tested and 
hopefully show passion on the basketball court the rest of the year. We continue to work as a team and 
be a family towards each other.  
 
We have Senior night this Friday against Hume JV boys starting at 5:30, Tuesday @ NEVC @ 5:30 and 
Thursday @ Wheaton @ 5:00. 
 
 
 
 
Thanks for the continue support, Coach, Jacob Well 
 
 
 
 
 
GO PANTHERS!!!!!! 

 
 
 
 



 

 

 

Sheldon R-VIII School District 

Principal’s Report- Carolyn Compton 

Board Meeting- February 9, 2022 

 
Current Last Year 

Attendance: January -  Elementary  94.89% 96.34% 

            High School  94.39% 96.76% 

  Year to Date          

    Elementary  95.58% 96.12% 

    High School  95.06% 94.78% 

    Overall  95.35% 95.50% 

Student/Parent Activities: 

• Ms. Meyers took 3 kids to the District FBLA contest today. Jesse Million and 

Donna Byram made it to State. 

• Mrs. Miller will take 6 students to the GVVC 8th Grade Science Fair on Friday at 

Bronaugh. The 3 groups going are: Tracy Lynn Byram and Damien Abbott, Aiden 

Bogart and Maria Salazar, and Kaylee Morgan and Alicia Martinez. 

• Snow days February 2, 3, 4 

• Midterm is Friday, February 11 

• February 16th is the sophomore tours of the Vo Tech. 

• February 18th from 5-7 is the 3rd-6th grade Westward Expansion Living History 

in the gym. 

• February 20-25 is FFA week. February 25th is Food for America Day in the Ag 

building. 

• No School February 21st for President’s Day 

• March 2nd the elementary will be celebrating Dr. Suess Day 

• March 3rd- Teen Safety Training for 6th-12th 

• March 4th- Spring picture Day 

• March 11th- End of 3rd Quarter 

• March 11th – High School Enrichment trip to SOAR in Joplin 

• March 14-18 Spring Break 

Teachers/PD Activities: 

• February 7th Teacher PD Day- Karen Gordon with Healthy Nevada was here to give 

us some more strategies for Trauma Informed and Stress Management. Elementary 

teachers are looking at some possible new reading curriculum materials.  

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 

 


